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JANUARY 2014 GENERAL MEETING

Minute of the above meeting held at 1900 hours on Monday 27 January 2014, in the Head Teacher’s Office, Arbroath High School.

Present

Mr Mike Ramsay, Chair

Mrs Marion Burnett

Mrs Joan Finlayson

Apologies

Miss Eli Crabb, Head Girl

Mrs Jan Fairlie

Mrs Evelyn Fordyce

Mr Liam Hardie, Head Boy

Mrs Ann Marie Sim

Councillor Sheena Welsh
In Attendance
Mrs Gillian Rew, Head Teacher
Mr Malcolm Finlayson, Secretary
Mr M Ramsay in the Chair

	001/14
WELCOME TO MRS G REW, HEAD TEACHER

Mrs G Rew, Head Teacher, was welcomed to her first meeting.

002/14
INTRODUCTORY TALK
Mrs G Rew spoke of her past experience, and advised of her main objectives as being raising attainment, having positive outcomes for young people, and tackling the disadvantage gap. In respect of the latter, she described discussion held by the Senior Management Team over being benchmarked against a virtual school, and expressed disappointment that there were no UCAS applicants for Law or Medicine among the present 6th year, which required to be addressed.

However, in respect of positive distinctions, the school was on a par with Monifieth and Webster’s High.
003/14
MINUTE OF GENERAL MEETING HELD ON 20 NOVEMBER 2013
The Minute of the General Meeting held on 20 November 2013 was read and approved.
004/14
ACTION POINT UPDATE
Noted.
005/14 MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTE 
a) Cooperation with Arbroath Academy and Carnoustie High School Parent 
      Councils

Mr M Finlayson reported that he had met with Mrs D Redfern, Head Teacher, 
Arbroath Academy, who advised that the Academy Parent 
Council had not met for 
a number of months, and that she would contact the Chair 
with the proposal to 
cooperate. 
b) EVENT FOR YOUNGER PUPILS - DANGERS OF HAVING INTERNET FRIENDS 

Comment was awaited from Miss E Crabb.

Mr M Ramsay spoke of the success of a previous event on internet safety 
organised by the Parent Council and Mrs G Rew suggested that consideration be 
given to holding a further event.

006/14
STUDENT COUNCIL REPORTS
Mr L Hardie and Miss E Crabb were not present to provide reports.
Mrs G Rew intimated that she intended to review the student council structure with a view to optimising efficiency, which could result in a council for each house, and an annual meeting with the Senior Management Team, which would be a developmental tool for the house captains.
007/14 CURRICULUM FOR EXCELLENCE INFORMATION EVENING
Mr M Ramsay reported upon another successful evening.
Mrs G Rew suggested that consideration be given to a “Support your S4 child through the exams” session, which she wished to discuss with the SMT.
008/14
S4 SQA PRELIM EXAM LEAVE UPDATE
Mrs G Rew advised that she was awaiting a response from the Director of People to her suggestion that there should be two weeks exam leave for S4, plus leave the day before and on the day of the exam for S6 pupils. Currently only S5 and 6 have prelim leave. AHS is the only school that has study leave for S4, 5, and 6. If approved, the arrangements would commence in Session 2014/15.
She advised of the intention to engage in the flying start initiative involving the early introduction in May of the new timetables.

009/14
CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED

Mr M Ramsay would enquire of the reason for there being no notification in recent weeks of Parent Council blogs.
010/14
SCHOOL NEWS UPDATE
Mrs G Rew reported as follows:
Letters had been sent to parents/carers regarding the dress code expectations from August 2014, with three comments having been received at date.

A similar letter would be issued to the parents/carers of P7 prior to the summer recess.

The emphasis on wearing ties had been explained at assemblies.

Arrangements were being made for a supplier to visit the school in March for blazer fitting sessions. School funds were available in instances where parents could not afford to purchase blazers, but who could pay by instalments.
In response to a query from Mrs M Burnett over prefect protocol, Mrs G Rew advised that the induction was under review.

Eight members of staff had responded to a request to form a small cohort of staff to organise publicity through the school bulletin and the local media. Mr M Finlayson offered to publicise the school on Radio North Angus Ltd.

In conjunction with Arbroath Academy, a parental information evening on the dangers of legal highs would be held on 5 February. Details would be sent to the Arbroath Herald and the local cluster schools, and on the school website. Pupils from other schools would be welcomed.
A ski trip to France had been organised.

With regard to pupil achievers, Miss Rebecca Ramsay was entering a chef competition on 31 January with Mr G Watson of the Gordon Restaurant, Inverkeilor, as her mentor.

Miss Hannah Robb had been selected for the under 16 Scotland basketball squad.
011/14
PTA REPORT
Mrs M Burnett advised that the Murder Mystery Evening would be held on 12 February, and that no further events were planned, at date.

012/14
SUBJECT CHOICE
Mrs G Rew agreed to an e-mail suggestion from Mrs J Fairlie that parents be given reports and the opportunity to attend the S3 parents evening prior to having to advise their children on S4 subject choice.

013/14
PROPOSAL FOR AMALGAMATION OF PARENT COUNCIL AND PTA
Mrs M Burnett raised this suggestion which would be discussed at the next meeting.
014/14 DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged to be held in the Library, Arbroath High School, on 12 March 2014 at 1900 hours. Mrs G Rew would arrange for parents to be texted of the date and time.
Malcolm J B Finlayson
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